[bookmark: _GoBack]Rotary D6900 Finance Committee
November 9, 2018
Renaissance Concourse Atlanta Airport Hotel

Attending:  	Lou Alvarado, Court Dowis, Lou Tabickman, Alec Smyth, Margie Kersey, James Marosek, Raymond Ray, Anthony Slaughter, Bob Hagan, Jim Squire, Kirk Driskell
Absent:	Bill Woulfin, Carol Lipphardt

Motions:
1. Motion to approve the minutes from August 18, 2018 with no changes made by Raymond Ray, second by Alec Smythe

Motion Approved

2. Motion to Raise the district conference contribution from the district from $10 per head to $20 per head without raising dues
Motion Withdrawn

3. Motion to ray the conference contribution from the district from $10 per head to $15 per head in the 2019-20 Rotary year made by Jim Squire, second by Raymond Ray
Motion Approved
Meeting was called to order by Court Dowis at 4:30 pm
James Marosek reviewed the financial reports for the Rotary D6900 Charitable Fund and the Rotary D6900 operating account. No highlighted issues noted. He also provided copies of the tax returns for both entities. No highlighted issues noted. One club has not paid district dues yet: Emory Druid Hills who is in arrears $302.50. All RI dues have been paid and the budget is on track.
Alec pointed out that we seem to be at our limit for reserves. Bill Woulfin noted (via proxy) that he would like the conference assessment raised to $20 per head. Court Dowis stated that most other districts contribute $25 per head or more to the conference budget.
The conference budget was presented and reviewed. It was noted that the last increase to the district conference budget was in 2003 and due to rising costs, we are out of kilter.
Jim Squire announced that he will be meeting with James Marosek December 8, 2018 to develop the 2019-20 budget
Kirk Driskell announced that he intends to continue using the current check request system for district expenses and felt the system was great.
No old business
New business:
Raymond Ray noted that being a District Treasurer has become easier with the new systems in place and asked if we could consider keeping a District Treasurer for more than 3 years. Kirk concurred. James Marosek replied that he would be willing to continue and will serve as Treasurer for 2019-20 
	Alec noted that we have the ability to use ACH for common payees
Meeting was adjourned at 6:04 pm  by Court Dowis, seconded by Jim Squire

Information recorded by Margie Kersey




